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January 25, 2010
RE: HB235
Loan Forgiveness – Professional Student Exchange Program

Dear Members of the House Education Committee:

“The Mission of the Alaska Pharmacists Association is to preserve, promote and lead the profession of pharmacy in Alaska.”
With alarming and rising vacancy rates, Alaska is posed for a crisis without intervention.  Alaska is one of only six states without a state-sponsored support-for-service program such as a loan repayment and incentive program and loan forgiveness for pharmacists and is losing ground.  Alaska is also the only WICHE state without a School of Pharmacy. As a result, the competition for recruitment of pharmacists is very difficult.  *National Trend:  Pharmacy, with more than 230,000 practitioners today, is the third-largest health profession in the U.S. after nurses (2.4 million) and physicians (830,000). 
Based on statistics provided by Laura Miller, PhD, Senior Economist with the National Association of Chain Drug Stores, the national average of community pharmacists per 10,000 people is 5.36. For Alaska, the figure is 3.35. To get to the national average, Alaska would need an additional 137 pharmacists. The average number of people per community retail pharmacy is about 5,300 nationally, and in Alaska it is 8,900. Even if you add in the 15 Indian Health Service (IHS) pharmacies, Alaska’s pharmacies average about 7,500 people, much higher than the national average. 

Respectfully,
Nancy O. Davis

Executive Director
*WICHE  “A Closer Look at Healthcare Workforce Needs in the West:  Pharmacy”

www.wiche.edu/sep
NOTE: Report attached for reference
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